
Christmas Time, 2022 
 
To our dear friends, 
 
We are glad to be able to say once more, “Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!” to all our 
friends and acquaintances. Even though this year has been a rougher one (health wise) than in 
the past for Yin, we have come through it fairly unscathed. Even a bout with COVID in July did 
not slow us down much, thanks to our vaccination protection and the dose of Paxlovid.  
 
This year is definitely a transition year for our family. Daughter Debi, co-owner and CFO of her 
private medical practice for 30 years in Foster City (Pediatric Medical Group) joined the Stanford 
Medical School as part of their larger clinic complex. The unloading of much of the business 
accounting activities will leave her more time to devote to her pediatric practice, her first love.  
 
Daughter Tammy, after many years serving as a para-legal officer at DOJ, has decided to re-
pursue her goal to be an attorney. More studies and Bar Exams upcoming!  
 
Granddaughter Samantha graduated from Albany Medical 
College in April. We all made the trip to Albany for her 
graduation, in a windy, blustery cold day, apparently typical of 
April in Albany. Sam now is enjoying her first year of Residency 
training in sunny California, with the University of Southern 
California’s Pediatric Department.  
 

Grandson Tyler and new wife Ziyada made a move out of California into 
the cooler and wetter climate of Washington, where they promptly 
settled in with a new house and their beloved cold-loving dog, Nala. 
They both are on the Telecommuting mode of working, so their home is 
their base for everything.  
  
Tyler and Ziyada made a long drive back to 

Davis to celebrate the birthdays of Colin, Tammy and Yin as well as 
Thanksgiving at the same time. Colin is now 16 and not in any 
hospital!!! For him, this is a novel feat to be celebrated! 
 
We had a great Thanksgiving week with all of them in and out on a 
roving basis, long enough for a family photo of those present. Had 
delicious steak dinner as well as two turkeys, including one made by 
Tyler and brought down from Washington. His carefully homemade 
turkey tasted much better than the store bought one. 
 
Again, we wish each of you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year of 2023.  
 
Love, Betty (Liz) and Yin 


